
 

 

CITY OF STATESBORO 
Special Council Minutes 

December 10, 2013 

 

 

A regular meeting of the Statesboro City Council was held on December 10, 2013 at 4:00 p.m. in 

the Council Chambers at City Hall. Present were Mayor Joe R. Brannen, Council Members: Will 

Britt, Phil Boyum, John Riggs and Travis Chance.  Also present were City Manager Frank 

Parker, City Clerk Sue Starling, City Engineer Robert Cheshire and Director of Community 

Development Mandi Cody. Absent were Councilman Gary Lewis and City Attorney Alvin 

Leaphart. 

 

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Joe Brannen 

  

The Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance was given by Councilman Travis Chance 

 

Consideration of a Motion to approve Special Event Permit         

a) Boys & Girls Club of Bulloch County – Fund Raiser 

 

Councilman Boyum made a motion, seconded by Councilman Riggs to approve the Special 

Event Permit for the Boys and Girls Club fundraiser. Councilman Britt, Boyum, Riggs and 

Chance voted in favor of the motion. The motion carried by a 4-0 vote. 

 

City of Statesboro received the Comprehensive Annual Financial Report (CAFR) Award 

for Fiscal Year Ending June 30, 2012. 

 

Mayor Brannen presented the Comprehensive Annual Financial Report (CAFR) Award to the 

Finance Department. The City has received this award for the past 9 years. 

 

Other Business 

 

Mayor Pro Tem Will Britt presented Mayor Brannen with a GSU gold watch and a plaque with 

the gavel for his 15 years of service for the City of Statesboro. Mayor Brannen thanked everyone 

for their support and was glad to have served the City. 

Mayor Brannen announced that our previous Councilmember Tommy Blitch was in the nursing 

home as his wife Becky was in the hospital. 

 

Consideration of a Motion to Adjourn 

Councilman Chance made a motion, seconded by Councilman Boyum to adjourn.  Councilman 

Britt, Boyum, Riggs and Chance voted in favor of the motion. The motion carried by a 4-0 vote.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:10 pm 


